Middleton Township Trustees

Wednesday, October 17, 2018 6:30 p.m.

Mr. Vetter called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was spoken. Trustees Bostdorff, Getz and Vetter were in attendance. Fiscal Officer Limes did not attend due to illness. The sign-in sheet for employees and visitors is attached with the approved minutes.

Noted on the sign in sheet is a statement indicating the meeting may be recorded or streamed live to the internet by a visitor - not at the authority of the township trustees.

FISCAL OFFICER REPORT

Mrs. Getz moved, Mr. Bostdorff seconded approval of accounts and payroll as submitted.
Motion approved. A payment register is attached to the approved minutes. The Trustees did not sign the check to Burkhart, as it did not appear to be a recognized purchase.

EMS DEPARTMENT

- Chief Matt Bechstein provided the September run report for review.
- A paramedic refresher course is being scheduled sometime in January or February.

FIRE DEPARTMENT

Chief Steve Asmus indicated that some of the department personnel would like to purchase their own radio for use at home. He indicated no objection to the request and indicated he would approve the purchases as they were presented.

ROAD DEPARTMENT

- Road Supervisor Jeff Eckel indicated they were berming in a variety of locations throughout the township.
- Mr. Vetter noted there is continuing dialog with NEXUS with regard to repair of township roads damaged by the pipeline vehicles.

ZONING DEPARTMENT

- Zoning Inspector Jeff Ford provided a zoning report for review.
- Saddlebrook Plat 19 was approved by the Wood County Planning Commission, noting this is the last plat for that subdivision to be developed.

Mrs. Getz moved, Mr. Bostdorff seconded adjournment of the meeting at 8:00 pm. Motion approved.	
Fred E. Vetter, Chairman	Penelope S. Getz, Vice Chairman
James F. Bostdorff, Trustee	